GREENWOOD NEWS

Grace Young, Reporter

John Hunt was installed Worthy Master of Sentinel Lodge No. 1814, F. & A. M., at their regular meeting in the Masonic Lodge Rooms Wednesday night, January 8, 1971. Hayden Cook was the Installing Officer for the following state of Officers.

Homer Porter, Senior Warden Jay Bangs, Junior Warden Stanley Holt, Senior Deacon Shirley Holt, Junior Deacon Walter Jackson, Treasurer Shirley Holt, Junior Walter Jacknon, Treasurer
Hayden Cook, Secretary
Orland Higgins, Chaplain
Lloyd Chaffee, Ther
Marion Streeter, Senior Master
of Ceremonies
Clair Rollins, Junior Master of

Clair Austin, Marshal

Mr. and Mrs Lanny Holt (Lynn Cady) are the parents of g daughter born Monday, January 4, 1971 at the Bettredd Hospital, Hornell. Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Holt are the paternal grandparents.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lewis of West Jasper, Mr. and Mrs. George Angello and Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Smith of Whitesville were New Year's Eve guests of Mr. and Mrs. James McCaffrey.

Mrs. Sarah Teribury of Jasper
Mrs. Louella Woodward of Canisteo
and Mrs. Bernuth Higgins of the
Milwalke Road, came Saturday
with a birthday dinner to surprise
Mrs. Daisy Teribury.

Mr. and Mrs. James McCaffrey. John McCaffrey, stationed at Gen-eseo State Troopers Station and Miss Veronica Andrus of Hornell were New Year's dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs. Robert McCaffrey of

Rexville.

Vivian Bryant of Rochester, President of Western New York District of the Reorganized Church of Latter Day Saints, was guest speaker at the Morning Service at the local RLDS Church Sunday. A family dinner was held after the Worship Service with Elder Bryant's family as guests. At 2 P. M. President Bryant conducted the Annual Business Meeting of the Church. Elder Carol Bassett remains Pastor of the Church Members sent their tithe to the National Conference at Independence, Mo. for World Wide Missions and the running of the Church amounting to \$2,000.

Town Board, Francis Acker, Supervisor; Marjorie York, Town Clerk; Stanley Murray and Floyd Cady, Justices of Peace; Neil McCormick and Laverne Stephens. Counselmen, met at the Office of the Town Clerk; December 30 for the Audit and Year-end meeting. Appointments made in 1970 for two years are:

years are: Registrar of Vital Statistics --Marjorie York Deputy Town Clerk - Alton

Dog Warden — Milo Downey Election Custodian — Stanley

Holt
The Hornell Tribune was designated the Official Newspaper
Greenwood office of First State
Bank of Canisteo the Official Depository of Funds

Mrs. Claude Daggett of Delevan spent several days last week with her daughter, Mr. and Mrs. Albert Lamphier.

Miss Beverly Spencer went to Elmira Monday and was an over-night guest of Mrs. Yuna Lewis.

Mrs. Lillian Gratto of Hornell called on Miss Grace Young, Sunday.

Cafeteria Menus at Greenwood Central School for the week of January 18 - 22 /are:
MONDAY — Goulash, Cabbage Salad, Peanut Butter Sandwich. Ice Creem, choc or white Milk TUESDAY — Scalioped Potates with Ham Buttered Spinach

Cheese Sandwich, Peaches, choc or

white Milk
WEDNESDAY — Het Dog with
Roll. Baked Beans, Waldorf Saled,
Pickles, Cake, onc ox white Milk
THURSDAY — Tomato Juice Chicken with Gravy in Biscutts Buttered Corn, Raisin Batter Bread

Pears, choc or white Milk
FRIDAY Tuna Burgers, Buttered Peas. Potato Sticks, Glorifier Rice, choc or white Milk

Greenwood Basketball Cagers dethreenwood Hasketball Cagers defeated Troupsburg on the home court Friday night, 67 - 51. Bob Halsey was high scorer with 17 Points. The Jayvees won 68 - 86 with Tim Hunt scoring 29 points. Next week there are two home games Tuesday with Jasper and Friday with Cohocton.

Bill Glover was in charge of the PTA Meeting Thursday night. Jerry Dartt, Deputy Sheriff of Steuben County, presented a program on drugs. He talked, showed a film and displayed samples of different drugs. The next meeting will be February 4, on the next meeting will be restructed from the presented to the coffee bour that preceded the meeting.

Mr. and Mrs. Carol Bassett have announced the engagement of titieur daughter, Miss Linda I. Bassett to Patsy F. McCaffrey. He is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Francis McCaffrey of Rexville.

Miss Bassett is a graduate of Greenwood Central School and Graceland College at Lamoni, lower She is togething Kirst Grade

Greenwood Central School Mr. McCaffrey is a graduate of Greenwood Central School Mr. McCaffrey is a graduate of Greenwood Central School and is employed at the Acme Market in Canisteo.

No date has been set for the wed-

James C. Harkenrider, 90, of Rexville, died Tuesday night at the Hornell Nursing Home where, he was a patient for two weeks. He was a live-long resident of Rexville, one-of the older families.

Surviving are five sons, Robert of Hornell; Emmett, Paul and James of Rexville and Neil of Shortsville; five daughters, Mrs. Pita Anderson of Frewsburg, Mrs. Mary Agnes Connolly of Buffalo. Mrs. Margaret Austin of Troups Mrs. Margaret Austin of Troups-burg, Mrs. Catherine Rollins of Painted Post and a sister Mrs. Margaret Hamilton of Greenwood.

Prayer Services were at 9:45 Fri-day morning at the Lynch Funeral Home in Hornell, followed by a Requiem Mass at 10:80 at ,St. Mary's Church in Rexville—Burial

was in St. Mary's Churchyard Cemetery, Rexville. He is also survived by 31 grand-children and several great grand-

Mrs. Margaret Hamilton spent Thursday night with her niece, Mr. and Mrs. Paul Conedon at Hornell and was at the Lynch Funeral Home for her brother James Hark-enrider and attended the Funeral Friday, where she returned to the home of Mrs. John Wallace.

Local people attending the funer, al of Mr. Harkenrider at Rexville Friday were: Miss Mamie Coleman, Thomas Coleman, Mrs. James Shaut, Mrs. Joseph Fitzpatrick, Mr. and Mrs. George Rollins and Mrs. Blanche Wallace.

Mrs. Laura Scribner returned home from the Laura Scribner returned home from the Laura Day. Mrs. Hindle Bates is staying with her Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Scribner take her to Hornell every day for X-Rays.

Frank Terlbury returned home from the St. James Mercy Hospital Sunday Mr Dorighesh was th film days

Mrs. Merrill Holt was a patient in the St. James Mercy Hospital for tests from Tuesday to Friday

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Manion of Wellsville called on Mrs. J. H. Goodno Sunday afternoon.

IT TAKES R... TO LICK CANCER... AND YOUR DOCTOR AMERICAN CANCER SOCIETY

CONSERVATION C.M. TENTS

By Paul M. Kelsey * Regional Conservation Educator

ALBANY — Legislation to abolish the deer party permit system in the "Northern Zone" has been prefiled by Canada Lake Depublican Assemblyman Glenn H. Harris, Chairman of the Joint Legislative Comput. ee on Environmental Management and Natural Resources The party permit ban is multisponsored by Assemblyman Andrew Ryan (R-Plattsburgh).

Ryan (R-Plattsburgh).

Under present law, the Environmental Conservation Department is authorized to issue special deer hunting party perhits authorizing the taking of one deer of either sex by each hunting party, in addition to the one deer which may be taken by each floensed hunter Many conservationists and sportsmen's groups feel the party permit system has led to the decimation of the deer herd in the "Northern Zone", which includes all of Clinton, Essex, Franklin, Hamilton, Lewis, St. Lawrence, and Warren Counties as well as part of Fulton Herkimer, Oneida, Oswego, Sara-

toga and Washington Counties.

"Recently, there has been much controversy over the amount of deer in the Northern Zone and the number of deer party permits issued in that area," Assemblyman Harris said in prefiling his bill. "By not allowing party permits in the Northern Zone, we would effect a necessary cutback in the taking of unlimited number of deer."

"It was the jegislative intent of "It was the fegislative intent of the party permit system that the Conservation Department would exercise discretion and sensible allocation of these permits and would discontinue the use of the permits in areas when the deer appear to be diminishing," said the Canada Lake Assemblyman

While the Department has exercised this privilege in some party
permit areas, it has been rejuctant
to eliminate the party permit in
most of the Northern Zone areas."
"The result has been an increase
in the number of permits issued
in the Northern Zone from 13.60"

in 1965 to a high of 28,078 in 1969", Assembly man Harris said. "Eyen som merr bers of the Conservation Department — who prefer to remain anonymous — feel that the Department may have gone overboard with party permit quotas in the Northern Zone."

the Northern Zone."

"The continuing issuance of party permits for the taking of unantlered deer coupled with flagrent violation of the use of the tags on the deer killed leave us at a point where white tail deer in this area are bordering on extinction," said the Chairman of the Joint Legislative Committee. "The elimination of the party permit system in the Northern Zone does not adversely affect the deer management programs because section 226 of the Conservation Law gives the Department authority to perthe Department authority to permit 'wilderness hunts' and 'post-season hunts' for deer where it is deemed necessary 4 65 4 -

se the Classified Ad Section.



Comment from the Capital -

UNDERCOVER RUMORS AND REPORTS

by Vant Neff

Behind the scenes hijack story you probably won't see in the regular news coverage: it is re-ported that Jewish hostages among the kidnapped plane pas-sengers were subjected to one humiliation after another. True, they were not physically as-saulted, but they were the vic-tims of untold emotional stress. in the hole. When new troops of Palestinian Liberation Front guerrillas took over guard watch, the Jews were marched outside the planes and forced to stand in the Arab desert, while the guards spat at them and near them. The mood of the captors was ugly, reminding the Jews of their centuries-long heritage of oppression at the hands of various people. For the most part, the hijack victims were not Israelis but American vacationers including women and small children. The injustice of hijacking in general has aroused the ire of the civilized world, but the alleged behavior of the Palestinian troops in this particular instance was uncon-

Frivolous financial note from Pakistan: the beggars are organizing a labor union, and plan branches all through the country. (Begging is a business there.)
Next time you're traveling to
Pakistan and are approached by a panhandler, please remember, that part of every penny you put in his palm may go into a union treasury, and never be used by the "poor" beggar at all!

icionable.

One strike after another! And no one really wins! I fear that the General Motors walkout is no exception. Examine the facts: 350,000 workers idle and without more in related industries—tire, seat belt and auto accessories makers—felt the pinch of non-production. (I can't imagine that production. (I can't imagine that the unionists—men with families to feed and bills to pay—could possibly enjoy the situation.) Half of the nation's automobile output halted. Delayed car delivery—and if you're on the list for each, you may wait and wolf, and they pay more for it. That is the cost of a strike.

The United Auto Workers Union, the UAW, made a hid for an overall 58 to \$12 billion wage increase over the three

wage increase over the three year contract. No one objects to e, but higher pay on some rouse, but ingher pay for the same work only means higher prices for all of us, on similar everything. The high dollar demands made by UAW leader Leonard Woodcock and his union associates at the GM

bargaining table 40 to 50% pay jumps—can't be matched by the rest of the population. As the inflationary trend accelerates, the raises won't mean a thing, and the workers won't really be much ahead of the game. And the rest of us will be

Talking about inflation, the Red-dominated Czech authorities drawing their citizens traveling to the West and not returning that they have raised the fares a prohibitive 275%. Their apprehension about defection is quite understandable. in Their apprehension about defection is quite understandable, in view of the great numbers of disillusioned Czechoslovakians, including a number of diplomats, who have quietly "disappeared" into the free world. Bluntly speaking, I hope that the liberty-loving Czechs won't be dissuaded by the rising cost of freedom ed by the rising cost of freedom.



Remember pledging alle remember predying cris-giance to the flag in school? It's a different scene now. Times have changed. A young man old amough to know better—nine-teen—wore the American flag as a poncho. His elastic concept of civil liberties landed him behind bars. The judge sentenced him cars. The judge sentenced him to four months and fined him \$250. This boy isn't alone in his counter-cultural reaction against our American traditions. A national magazine displayed a full uchai magazine aisplayed a full color picture of a model in bed, draped in flag-patterned sheets, with pillow cases to match. The American flag is paredied in billing builting suits. Trouser patchasting suits. These Obscene films. Shirts. These Obscene films.

And what have you. Must we accept this abuse? Wouldn't we be will advised to return to the value and standards on which our country was founded—a love of liberty and a fieldthy respect for law, order and tradition?

If you had invested, directly or indirectly, in Uganda, the Sudan or Sometia, to help these Redgling African nations get a footbold in the modern industrial world, you might be in for a

costly disappointment today. Recently, the governments of these developing countries confiscated a great percentage of forcion companies doing business there. Many of these firms are American. Now the problem is compensation. Who pays the rightful owners for their investments and financial losses? (Or does anyone?) Nationalized indoes anyone? Nationalized metaborn nations today, but what will they do tomorrow when they need further investment and advice? Once bitten, twice shy. Americans, look out!

Texans pride themselves on growing things bigger and better than the rest of us. Texas Congressman, Senator John Tower, has introduced a bill which promises to balance our country's one-sided labor legislation. Senator Tower obviously isn't impressed with the activities of the National Labor Relations Board, and to my mind, he is quite correct. The NLRB, a politically-appointed, five-man group-is supposed to rule impartially on employer-worker disputes, but the consistently pro-labor-leader pattern of its decisions leader pattern of its decisions has caused many a snicker in Washington. Now, Senator Tower has suggested replacing the NLRB with Federal Courts in order to give all participants in labor controversies a fair shake. my vote for Icbor law reform—
and quick termination of the prejudiced NLRB—goes to the Towering Texan. The acceptance of
his proposal may put the union chieftoins' noses out of joint, but chieftans noses out of John, but they've been on a winning streak far too long. Isn't it time for the "little man"—you and I and the union ran' and file member—to have a turn?

Another dose of one-sided jus-tice meted out by the National Labor Relations Board: a handful of women unionists-mothers who had to work to make ends who nad to work to make ends meet—returned to their jobs dur-ing a strike. The union levied heavy disciplinary fines against them amounting to \$500 each. In-cidentally, they earned some-thing like \$1.75 an hour. Their sympathetic employer protested against the excessive fines and attempted to represent the wom-en against the union. The NLRB said, "No!" Decisions such as said, "No! this—pro-big un dividual—are typical of the NLRB. But it doesn't serve the best interests of society, the workers, or our economy, in my ōpinion.